Present: Leslie MacNeil, chairman, John J. Jones and Katherine Ring. Selectmen met at 7:30 to sign checks, permits and go over weekly work. Dispenced with the reading of last weeks minutes.

Brian Brown, police chief gave a weekly report. Bennington Officer in hospital and Brian will check to see if the Antrim P.D. can help out. Selectmen agreed as long as their is a time limit since the Town officers are busy.

Should the new dispatch service work out the Towns share would be about \$600 compared to present \$1,800. No decision has been made on this as yet.

Selectmen are looking into the rules on removal of fill from land. George Cole, road agent will check the rear parking lot to see if there is an inexpensive way to repair it.

Mr. W Grim from Mollers Real Estate asked if the Withington property can be used for an Inn and antique shop. Selectmen see no problem with this as long as there is septic approval. Mr. Grim is to check with Water pollution and control. A prospective buyer would like something in writing from Selectmen clearing his plans. George Cole will check for a sign on Prospect St.

A letter is to be sent to Bob Flanders reminding him we need another auditor appointed.

Custodian has resigned, it was decided to approach B. Cuddihy to see if he is interested in the part time position.

Copies of letter to A. Conley were given to Lloyd. He will follow up on this as the Town wants the property cleaned up.

Lloyd will check to see what can be done to get some money from John Morina to help pay for repairs to No Branch. Bruce Keirstead was called and has agreed to do the needed work before the frost is too deep. A holding tank is needed and run off corrected now that they know what is causing the leakage into the Station.

Personal matter was taken up. Meeting adjourned at 10:30

ems